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Minutes of the Committee Meeting 11th May 2009

Present:
Dave Debnam

Vice President

Dave Young

Vice President (Chairman)

Chris McLaren

Secretary

Ron Knight

Treasurer



Bill Barrett

Mens Captain



Phil Abbitt

Breda Haughton

Helen Morris

Matt Thompson


_________________________________________________________________
1. Chairman’s Comments

Meeting chaired by Dave Young who read out Tony’s comments.

“I would like to offer my congratulations to all the members who completed the London marathon particularly all those achieving PB's. Also over the month of April all those members having competed in County Championship Races and becoming champions in their age categories.


My thanks go to Marie Bacon who has taken on the role of Press Officer. The Luton News has now had three consecutive articles in the Luton News. This is raising the profile of the club and celebrating the achievements.

 
Finally thanks to the coaches and club members who are helping with this year's Beginners Course.  101 on the first night ! and they have kept coming.” 
2. Apologies 

Received from Tony Green and Karen Ashby

3.
Previous Minutes

Minutes of the April meeting were accepted and agreed. 

4. Matters Arising

#4, ARO Sports to be contacted regarding Beginners course.

#6, RK to check returnable deposit from Bath Road Awards evening

#8, April S.O.M.  BB asked if IC was considered

#11, Quiz night, successful evening, although numbers down, probably due to holiday w/end.

#14, Social committee no further meetings yet, currently investigating Xmas meal and 2010 club run.

#14, Club meeting, late starts.  Still occurring, mainly due to volume of people at moment, (beginners course)

5. Secretary Report

Correspondence received

· E-mail from Luton Sports network, (C Robins) advising of second meeting regarding new Aquatic Centre, (14th May at LRSC) H Morris and D Young to represent.  Cllr Simmons had also added comments and hope to attend. (attached)

· E-mail from M White (ARC sec) pointed out changes to UKA Insurance excess.  Excess has increased to first £750 of any claim relating to either property or personal injury.  ARC insurance excess remains at £0 for personal injury and £250 for property.

· ARC have issued safety guidance advice for endurance training group leaders, (attached)

· ISA (Independent Safeguarding Authority) and VBS (Vetting & Barring Scheme).  Info received from UKA and summary from P Brooks, (sec Beds AAA).

· CRB = Register of offenders, whereas VBS can include people over whom there are concerns.

· VBS is additional, not replacing CRB although going forward the application will be the same.

· It will be introduced on 12th October, but only for convictions or concerns to be passed to the ISA. 

· July 2010, only new people will need to be registered and in 2011, include those who are currently involved but without an existing CRB.

· Existing people will be registered as their CRBs expire from the beginning of 2012.
· Advised of 3 Counties Cross Country (season 08/09) wrap-up meeting.  27th May at Bedford.  (BB) to attend

Correspondence out

· Information requested by Luton Regional Sports Centre has been submitted.  (copy of Affiliation certificate, Liability Insurance, Club constitution and coaches details)

Membership Status
England Athletics Affiliation, fees paid:-

Club


£  50

Individual members:
£815 (163 @£5)

Total Striders membership at present – 175

6. Treasurer’s Report

Cash flow sheet shown. Healthy balance boosted by good attendance on the beginners course.

DD submitted cheque (£20) for kit bought

7. Bill & Karen’s April 09 Running Report

April was a very busy month for Striders with races at all distances from 5k to the Marathon.

Sunday 5th   Four Striders ran the Blackpool marathon with 2 very good PB runs from Elaine Harries and Chris Lamont and PB runs from Matt Thompson and Helen Palmer.   There were at least 6 Striders who ran the half Marathon with PB runs from Bev Green, Marie Bacon and Donna Thomas. Adrian Copp just missed out on a PB but we understand a great weekend was enjoyed by all.

Six Striders ran the Oakley 20 miles where Linda Thomasson knocked 8 minutes off her PB time. Louise Peters was first lady and first female vet in the county championships, Bill Barrett was first male vet 55 in the county and Derek Christopher was second male vet 60 in the county. 

Sunday 19th   Thirty seven Striders took part in the county championship 10k at Flitwick. This was an extremely good turnout considering it was only 2 weeks after the Blackpool event and 1 week before the London Marathon. We had 9 runners recoding PB times. In the County Championships Alison Sugars was 3rd vet 35, Linda Thomasson was first vet 45, Diane Blackmore second vet 45, Joan Molahan third vet 55, Paulene Plater first vet 60 and Breda Haughton first vet 70. The men were not to be outdone with John Chapman taking first vet 50, Adrian Moore second vet 55, Bill Barrett third vet 55, Derek Christopher third vet 60, Alan Taylor first vet 65, Brian Taber second vet 65, Tom Murphy third vet 70 and Jim McIntosh was first vet 75! Well done to all who competed in this event.

Sunday 26th   London Marathon Day. We had one of our smallest entries of all time. Just 11 runners took part this year, but we had some very good runs and 6 recorded PB’s. Steve Cartwright knocked off 37 minutes from his previous PB, with Linda Thomasson also knocked off 37minutes from her previous best and Diane Blackmore knocked 39 minutes off her previous best time. The morning started off with almost perfect running conditions unfortunately for the runners it did not stay that way! It became extremely hot and was not good for many of the competitors. The spectators on the other hand took the opportunity to start getting their summer tans! Well done to all Striders who despite the conditions managed to complete the course. 

We would like to thank all the supporters who went down to London to encourage our runners, also thank you to Elaine Harries who organised everyone to ensure that they met the coach at the appropriate place and time.

On the down side it was noted that the London Marathon is becoming very much a money spinner for the charities. This year only 11 Striders managed to get a place in the event, with 3 of those coming out of club places, another 2 ran for charities and 1 of our runners got a place through having a good enough time for the A.A.A. Championships. We feel that it is a shame that it does not leave many places for the genuine club runner who trains hard all year. We hope that the marathon organisers will be able to see that the genuine runners need places in this prestigious event!

8. Strider of the Month.

Congratulations to April’s Striders of the Month, Mark Sains, Alison Sugars and Tony Green.  Alison has been steadily improving and was 1st Female at Betty Willet (Luton) 10K, 3rd V35 at Flitwick 10K and 2nd V35 in Sandy 10, 

Mark was 10th at Betty Willet (Luton) 10K, also part of the winning team and ran a p.b at Sandy 10.

Tony is awarded his for his efforts in promoting Striders, as a club, which culminated in Striders coming 3rd in the club of the year at the recent Luton Sports Awards. 

Also noted for their performances in the London marathon and all knocking over 30 minutes off their p.b’s were Dianne Blackmore, Linda Thomasson and Steve Cartwright.

9. Active Luton Back to Sport 23rd May

Plan is to erect Striders tent outside LRSC as focal point, 10 Reason leaflets and photos inside.  Small taster run at 10:30 with small speedwork session later in morning.  

S Harries to collect tent from D Debnam, 

Striders who have confirmed to help:-

G McLaren, H Morris (tent) R Knight, (a.m.), S Harries, (a.m. hopefully)  E Harries (a.m. hopefully) B Barrett, (tbc) T McKeown,

Cannot help, C McLaren, D Debnam, T Green, B Haughton, P Abbitt, M Thompson, 

R Knight, D Young to bring Ladies 5K entry forms.

10. A.O.B

· Luton Marathon (DY) Has spoken to J Catlin requesting confirmation that Dunstable Road Runners no longer wish to support the event, to date nothing received.
· Biathlon (PA) To be held 20 June.  Longer swimming leg this year will be reviewed.  Entry form out, require volunteers to marshal running leg.  Putteridge will look after pool side duties.
· Beginners Course Very good take up so far, all three weeks have had in excess of 100 people.
· Ladies 5K (DY) 12 July.   10 entries so far, need to push entry.  Take forms to any races attending,  DY to do risk assessment.  BH offered to compile goody bags.
· Alf Brown Handicap 25th June.  List to be put out for entry.  Qualification is 2 race times in last 12 months.  
Handicaps, check with K Warren

Beginners will race together

· No entries on the day as no handicap can be given.

The next meeting will be held on Monday 1st June 2009 at the LRSC commencing at 7.45pm. Anyone wishing to submit an item for discussion should hand his or her written submission to the Secretary or any other committee member.
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